
2024 MN Watersheds Project & Program of the Year 
 

Preliminary Nomination Form 
 

The Awards Committee is now accepting Preliminary Nominations for Program or Project 
of the Year. This simple, one-page Preliminary Nomination Form must be submitted by Sept 6, 
2024. When determining the finalists, the Awards Committee will consider: clearly defined need, 
creative partnerships, innovative financing, resourceful solutions, success at meeting goal, and public 
value. Finalists, in each category will be asked to complete a full nomination form. The Preliminary 
Nomination form only requires a project/program description up to 250 words.   
 
Award Category (check one)   MN Watersheds Region: 
 

☐  Project   ☐  Program    ☐  One  ☐  Two ☐ Three 
 

Watershed District or Watershed Management Organization:  
 

 
Project/program name:  
 

 
Nominator (if different from above)  
 

 
Project/Program Summary (Up to 250 words). 
 

 

Project/Program Contact:  Name:             
     Phone:       
     Email:        
 

Photos (Optional) 
You may include up to four (4) photos of your project or program. 
 

Submit nomination materials to Karen Kill, kkill@mnwcd.org by Sept 6, 2024. 
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	Text6: Rice Creek Watershed District
	Text7: Carp Management Program
	Text8: 
	Text9: The RCWD identified a critical need to manage invasive common carp due to their detrimental effects on water quality and lake ecology in the watershed. Pre-program assessments revealed high carp densities of 670 kg/ha, nearly seven times the ecological damage threshold, leading to poor water quality and frequent algae blooms in the Long Lake and Lino Chain of Lakes system. To address this issue, the RCWD partnered with the Minnesota Aquatic Invasive Species Research Center (U of MN) and Carp Solutions, a unique public-private collaboration that enhanced the program's effectiveness through shared expertise and resources.

The short-term goal was to reduce carp density to below 90 kg/ha. This goal was achieved by removing over 400,000 pounds of carp and developing new and innovative tools, including a low-voltage barrier and guidance system from Poland, previously unused in Minnesota and worldwide for carp management. The program’s adaptive management approach allowed it to adjust strategies as needed, resulting in an 88% reduction in carp density, bringing it down from 670 kg/ha to 80 kg/ha.

The long-term goal is to reduce phosphorus concentrations in Long Lake, which by 2022 reached their lowest levels in 38 years. This significant reduction in phosphorus is expected to lead to sustained improvements in water quality over time. The program, funded through a mix of state grants, research dollars, and local funding (RCWD), also provides substantial public value by improving recreational opportunities on Long Lake and enhancing RCWD outreach by engaging stakeholders who do not typically participate in watershed management.
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